# EATON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MONTHLY MEETING January 6, 2025

The regular monthly meeting of the Eaton Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by on Tuesday, January 6, 2025.

Present were, Chairperson Kenny White, Supervisor Robert Pitcavage and Supervisor Jim Greenley.

Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed in draft form. Supervisor Pitcavage made a motion to accept the minutes, seconded by Supervisor Greenley.

### **FINANCIAL REPORT:**

The report was approved by Supervisor Pitcavage, second by Chairman White.

Ms. Patton made note that funds were transferred from the Savings to cover the State Fund Checking, in accordance with the agreement with the state.

## **ZONING OFFICER REPORT:**

Mr. Patton shared the Zoning Officers report. One permit was issued for renovations on the Cross Country Plaza.

### **UNFINISHED BUSINESS:**

Mr. Pitcavage shared the update that crew has replaced all streetlights- except the ones by Walmart. Once ownership is determined- they will also be addressed. Resolution 2025-02 raising the Tax Collectors certification fees to \$20 was signed by the Supervisors. Mr. Pitcavage motioned for the Township to implement streetlight Christmas decorations vis the TBPA, Chairman White agreed. Mr. Greenley brought to light the deterioration of the road caused by the creek. The importance of a speedy permit to allow repairs was discussed. The illegal dumping continues to be problematic.

### **NEW BUSINESS:**

Assessors' changes were noted. Financial interest forms were distributed. A letter of intent was signed for the feasibility study.

Checks were signed.

Meeting was adjourned at 8 p.m. by Supervisor Greenley, second by Chairman White.

Respectfully submitted, Jennifer Harvey Eaton Township Secretary